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	Evacuation Procedure – leave via the fire door and assemble in the play area – Noted.
Also in attendance A Giles, J Hemmings and E Lewis.  

	105.02/20 Apologies 
Apologies for absence were received from Cllrs Bowles, Jones and Labuschagne.

106.02/20 Declaration of Interest Under the Localism Act 
None. 
107.02/20 To approve the Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held on 2 December 
Cllr Watkins was not in agreement to the signing of the minutes as he would like the section regarding approving the precept and budget amended to reflect our precept amount compared to other parishes and also his request to identify the amount of spending on recreation. Clerk will send out an amended version for approval.   
108.02/20 To note the Minutes of the Planning Committee meetings of the 2 and 16 December - Noted.
109.02/20 To note the Minutes of the F&GP Meeting of 16 December – Noted
110.02/20 - Clerk’s Report to include the monthly accounts, quarterly accounts September to December and approve any recommendations.

All items on the Clerk’s report were noted and the accounts approved.
Cllr Hemmings suggested the Nationwide account should be topped up to £85000 as we are holding a high amount in the Reserve Account. This was agreed by all councillors. The Asset Management figure is higher than the budgeted amount for 9 months but as there won’t be any grass cutting in the next 3 months figures which should even out the end of year figure. 

The following grants were approved:

St John the Baptist - £1,500. Proposed by Cllr Watkins and seconded by Cllr Hemmings.
Frenchay Charitable Trust - £1,670.41. Proposed by Cllr Amos and seconded by Cllr Whatley. 
Matters Arising
Our solicitor is still chasing Redrow’s solicitor for a response regarding the queries raised in connection with the paths on the amenity land and route A for the access to the new school. Clerk will contact South Gloucestershire Council to enquire if the path to the school will be lit as there is concern as to whether this will be a safe route. It is also important that the Parish Council is fully aware of what liabilities we are taking over.  

It is planned that a walk around the site for all councillors not familiar with the area will be arranged.
The Frenchay Councillors and Cllr Jones had a meeting on 21st January with South Gloucestershire Council to discuss the snagging issues from the 106 agreement. Going forward Cllr Watkins will be the contact with Suzanne Darcy at South Glos and he will feedback to the rest of the council. He has received good news that the very old oak tree which had some of its roots cut through by Redrow, is going to be air spaded by South Glos to ascertain what damage has been caused. It is thought the tree could be up to 400 years old. It was discussed that South Glos could have a budget which would provide toilets for the site. They also advised they have agreed with Redrow that the cycle path will be diverted along the service road, although this information had not been communicated to the Parish Council.   
The latest dilapidation schedules have just been published on the South Glos web site although they are actually dated 2015.Cllr Watkins will try to find out why this has only just been done.
Phil Morgan has advised he has asked Frome Valley to make safe the fallen trees on the land at Frenchay.

The contractor who has been looking at the pond for the Parish Council has suggested we firstly use the product Siltex to try and disperse the silt, as it is inexpensive and therefore probably worth trying. Cllr Climmer advised this had been used by the fishing club in a different pond and was quite successful. We are still waiting the revised quote for the work to install the dam and fix the wall even though he has been reminded on several occasions. 

The debit card for the Parish Council current account has been received. However, Nat West has advised the forms submitted for Cllr Kembery to have internet access to the account cannot be found and new ones need to be submitted. Clerk will arrange for the new forms to be signed.
Cllr Kembery advised that at Frank Smith’s funeral tribute was paid for the outstanding amount of work he had carried out in the local community. All councillors agreed that the Parish Council would like to have a memorial of some sort to recognise this. A Giles suggested that as he did so much work at Bradley Brook something could be put there. Cllr Climmer suggested that as he did a great deal for all the nature reserves in the Parish, perhaps something could be put at each reserve to acknowledge him. The notice boards which are there could be refurbished and signage put in to remember Frank. Members will take photos of any boards near them to give an idea of what is needed. It was also suggested a bench could be placed at Newleaze and that his contribution should be noted in the next Parish newsletter.   
Cllr Marriott agreed to speak to Frank’s family to make sure they are in agreement with any plans we have before they are carried out.
111.02/20 – Correspondence
Request from Frenchay Flower Show to use the Common on July 11 for the 
annual show.  It was advised that this year the classic car show will be held at the top of 

Frenchay Hill so will be more integrated into the Flower Show. All councillors were in 

agreement.

Request from Frenchay PTA to use the area of Common outside the school for an 
event to celebrate the end of the school being on their existing site. This will comprise 
some craft stalls, small entertainment stands and a bbq. All councillors were in 
agreement.            
112.02/20 – Items from the Public
Eurof Lewis attended the meeting regarding the issue of the liability for Frenchay Village Hall wall. His understanding was that previously John Godwin ( Winterbourne Parish Council councillor) and Bruce Tyrer (Frenchay Village Hall Management Committee) had been unable to conclude who was responsible for the wall so it had been agreed that the liability would remain with the Parish Council as the original owners of the land. The original wall was one continuous wall as the entrance to the Hall was on the boundary with the Tuckett Field. Eurof can recall getting tenders for a repair to the wall in the past which included traffic management while it was being done. The Clerk and Clerk’s Assistant will check through the old minutes to see if there is any evidence of it being confirmed the Parish Council has 100% liability for the wall.
It was suggested the Village Hall check their insurance documents to see if the wall is covered and if the Parish Council could see a copy of their insurance.

Although the Parish Council hold the lease for the Hall this excludes any financial liability.

Regarding the recent work done by John Harris, Cllr Brain has contacted him and he has confirmed he repaired the wall for Health and Safety purposes but did not rebuild it as originally requested.

This matter is to be carried for to the next F&GP meeting for further discussion.

Alan   Alan Giles advised Margaret Bates has sadly passed away. Margaret was a Parish Councillor for many years, and Chair of the Planning Committee. She did a great deal for the local community. Her funeral is on Wednesday 19th February,12 noon, at All Saints Church.  
113.02/20 – Items from Members
Cllr Amos highlighted the problem on Beacon Lane where acoustic bunding is being installed at Wayland Stables. There has been a great deal of mud on the road and it would appear that wheel washing has not been taking place although this was a planning stipulation. There has been a great deal of discussion about it on social media. The clerk confirmed that Planning Enforcement has been notified.

Cllr Dyer advised the mower being used on Hambrook Common is getting old and needs replacing. It is thought they were going to buy a new tractor and mower, however the tractor may still be worth keeping. Cllr Brain suggested that Cllr Dyer speak to Hambrook Sports Club to find out exactly what they need and then if necessary any funds required can be requested in the normal way by grant request.

Cllrs Climmer and Brain attended the recent public meeting with the Winterbourne Environmental Group where their ideas for the small common at Hambrook were discussed. It was suggested the natural play area, which could be a fallen tree and stepping stones, would be better situated on the corner of the main common rather than the small common as then children would not have to cross the road from the school to use it.

Most people at the meeting seemed to be in agreement, although some were not so keen on the idea of the wild flower meadow, but a questionnaire was given out so the Parish Council will now wait for the results of those to be fed back to us. The group is also going to provide us with a costed plan. It was agreed residents views regarding this are very important and it should be featured in the next newsletter.
Cllr Collins advised the 4 Frenchay Councillors had attended a meeting regarding the potential development of the field in Malmains Drive. The meeting was very badly publicised.  Aequus, who are part of BANES, are developing the site in conjunction with South Gloucestershire Council. They will be applying for permission to build 32 houses, including some social housing. Although each will have a garage and a parking space they will still be limited parking as the road is not very wide and there are driveways on the opposite side. It is expected there will be a lot of pubic feedback regarding this.The money raised by the development of the land will be used to finance the new school in Frenchay.

Cllr Whatley advised that due to the poor quality top soil used at Frenchay, a bicycle which managed to try and cycle up the gravel pathway sank. It was stressed that it is important to get this area protected which would be the responsibility of South Gloucestershire Council and Redrow. Cllr Watkins will add this to his list to take back to South Glos.

Cllr Hemmings advised a resident who lives on the closed side of the Old Bromley Heath Road off of the A4174, has complained that the grass alongside has not been cut since the road was closed. Clerk to contact South Glos.

He also said it was nice to see a positive article about the new signs for Winterbourne Sports Association in the Frome Valley Voice.     
Cllr Brain referred to a previous meeting with South Glos regarding the Avon Pension Fund where it was suggested that going forward the deficit should be recovered. Following the 2019 valuation, this has proved to be correct. Although the contribution rate will increase from 27.4% to 36.4% from April, as there is no deficit, the total projected contributions over the next 3 years have decreased from £22,340 to £13,930.
Cllr Kembery thanked him for his work on this.

Cllr Newport advised that opposite the entrance to where the work is being carried out in Beacon Lane there has been a sea of mud where the lorries are being washed off. As previously advised Planning Enforcement is to visit the site.

Also the area of road along Hicks Common Road by Friary Grange has been patched up yet again. The patching lasts a very short time. Clerk will investigate if this has been put forward for complete resurfacing.

Meeting concluded 8.42pm.
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